
Cowan Public School  -  Newsletter 

Enjoy A Relaxing Holiday... 

Recharge The Batteries for Term 4 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

PUBLIC SPEAKING 
Wow! What a great end to the term. I was so 
proud watching the students present their 
speeches. The winners were 
K-2—Felix Laird 
3-4—Kira Marshall 
5-6—Makai Laird 
Congratulations to all students who did a 
speech; it is not an easy task but you all gave it 
your best. Thank you. 

 
INVOICES 
Term 4 invoices went out last week. Please pay 
any outstanding money ASAP.   Please see 
Marie in the office if you are unsure what is 
owing. If you are having any financial difficulty 
and would like to make arrangements to pay off 
excursions etc. please feel free to come and talk 
to me. 
 
RETURN TO SCHOOL~TERM 4 
Monday 14th October.  NO Staff Development 
Day on the Monday.  All Staff and Students are 
to turn up on the Monday.  Swim scheme starts 
this day. Students to wear their swimmers under 
their uniform please. 
 
PSSA 
League Tag will start tomorrow after our raining 
start to the season.  
 
ZONE 
What a fantastic day we had down at Narrabeen. 
The Cowan kids were trying their hardest and 
Colo was able to gain a distance of 6 metres and 
41 centimetres with the shot put. This distant 
made Colo come 4th in the Zone.  Well Done 
Colo! Congratulations to all children who 
participated and showed great sportsmanship 
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Dates to Remember 

Term 4  

Students return to school                 Oct 14th 

Swim Scheme  - Weeks 1&2 14-25 

SportsPro Gymnastics begins 21st 

School Leaders to Parliament House 24th 

Rush Hour/Christmas Markets 5-8pm 25th 

Cowan Band Tour 30th 

Cake Day  31st 

Please refer to website for all calendar dates 

Peer Reading—Tuesdays & Thursdays  

Cowan Band—Wednesdays at 7.30am  

Music Tutor Program—Individual Days  

Cowan Dance Group—Fridays 8am  

PSSA Sport—Fridays 9-11am   

cowan-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
www.cowan-p.schools.det.nsw.edu.au 
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SCIENCE DAY 
Science day was a BLAST! I was lucky enough 
to walk around and observe all the students 
participating in their experiments. The students 
experienced lessons on flight, had a science 
/history lesson in the sand pit, enjoyed some 
kitchen chemistry and a lot more.  The feedback 
from the students was that they had an enjoyable 
day and learnt some new things. Well done to 
Mrs Kershaw for her great organisation and for 
creating a fantastic day. 
 
SWIMMING TERM 4 
Urgent please return notes to the office, sent 
home by children and SkoolBag.  More 
information further in this newsletter. 

 
BOOK WEEK CELEBRATIONS 
Thank you for being so flexible with the change 
of dates.  I hope all runs smoothly tomorrow. 
The parade will start at 9:30 tomorrow followed 
by morning tea and book fair. 
 
ETHICS CLASSES 
Ethics classes will be starting in Term 4 for non 
scripture students only. Notes were sent home 
this week. 
 
ATHLETE’S FOOT 
K-2 had a visit from The Athlete’s Foot people 
this week. They were given lessons on how to tie 
their shoe laces.  If you are in need of some new 
shoes please consider their shop in Hornsby.  We 
receive $5 for each pair purchase when you 
nominate Cowan Public School to receive the 
donation. 
 
 

Cowan Public School … a vibrant and caring learning community 

Congratulations to the following students 

who received awards recently: 

Bronze:  
 

Silver: Sam, Molly,Nicholas, Ellie,     

Eliza, Will & James. 
 

Gold: Evie, Suari, Tim & Isabella.  

AWARDS 
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Rush Hour/Christmas Twilight Market… 
Friday 25th October 2019 
Thank you for all your donations for the gift baskets. If you 
wish to donate anymore items please donate an item for the 
pamper basket. 
Raffle tickets are being sent home today for  all families to 
sell to relatives and neighbours.  You have received 20 
tickets. 
Children will also receive a cake plate.  We would sincerely 
appreciate baked goods to be brought in on the day of Rush 
Hour for our Café Bounty. Please label with ingredients used. 
Last minute stall holders—we have only a few places left. 
Make sure you see Marie in the office to book your spot, $20 
per table. 
At our Rush Hour this year we are holding a Lego 
competition, $5 entry fee—design a Christmas ornament—
get busy over the holidays. 
And a Photographic Competition—Landscape or Wildlife. $5 
entry fee.  
Prizes to be won.  More details to come. 
NEEDED—Coffee plungers with your  name on it please. 
 
Thank you 
Lynne Scanes 

 
Cowan Band… 
The Band Tour in Berowra occurs on Wednesday 30th 
October, along with an evening performance on 
Wednesday 6th November.  Last rehearsals will be 
Wednesday 30th October—before school. 
 

Kindergarten Orientation Days… 
 Wednesday 13th, 20th and 27th November  

 Sessions are from 9.00-10.30am (for the first two sessions 
due to our Swimming Scheme) with our future students 
encouraged to join in recess with their peers and new 
found friends at Cowan, at 10.30-11.00am 

 Parent information session on Wednesday  13th November 
is from 9.00-10.30am 

 Invitations will be forwarded to all our known 2020 
starters.  If you know of any child/children who have 
recently moved/are moving to Cowan, please inform them 
of these Orientation dates. 

 
 
 
GIBBERAGONG~3/4 excursion.  
Bujwa Firetrail, Muogamarra 
What a fantastic day, perfect weather for a walk. The students 
walked along our cross country track.  They were able to 
study what was in their own back yard. Thank you to Miss 
Roberts for organising the day, Brad from Gibberagong to 
help with our learning and Miss Phillips and Mrs Adnum for 
assisting. Pictures to follow. 
 
WORKING BEE— Sunday 
13th October –9am 
Some jobs to be completed will be 

1. Paint sport storeroom door 
(front only) 

2. Paint OOSH walls 

3. Paint/oil outdoor furniture 

4. Mulch orchard 

5. Mowing/ trim branches/whipper snipper around 
perimeter—fence line 

6. Paving near admin building 

7. Gernie of decks. 

8. Gardens with sandstone to be made, near toilet. 
 
Kind Regards 
Tracey Darby  
Principal 
 
 

Swimming Scheme… 
 Monday 14th October to Friday 25th October (Ter m 4, 

Weeks 1&2) 

 Bus to and from Abbotsleigh School, Wahroonga 

 Leaving CPS at 12.15pm, returning by 2.30pm 

 $95 per student, included in Term 4 Costing. 

 Wear swimming costume under school uniform 

 Underwear, along with towel and swimming cap in a 
plastic bag with their name on it. 

 All clothing, including towel, should have their name 
clearly visible. 

 
Sportspro Education Program… 
 K-6 to take part in Sportspro skills-based program for 5 

weeks. 

 Commencing Monday 21st October (Term 4, Week 2) 

 Every Monday, finishing on 18th November 

 Run in two groups, K-2 and Yrs3-6 

 Students are to wear their sports uniform on these 
Mondays. 

 Cost to each student is $30 and is included in our Term 4 
For further information regarding Sportspro go to: 
www.sportspro.com.au. 

 

P&C SPOT   

 

Hi everyone! 

It has been a busy term.  Thank you to everyone 

who has helped out in various events during the 

term.  We appreciate all the help we can get to 

make our school the wonderful school that it is. 

Please support the Working Bee on Sunday 13th 
October 2019. Last day of school holidays. 
 
We will start at 9am—12 noon. 
 
Next P&C meeting we will discuss the school 
uniform.  A date for this will be published soon. 
 
Happy Holidays and stay safe! 
                                                                                                                             
The P&C Executive Committee 
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We are looking forward to seeing our 2020 Kinders, and 
their families, next term. 

 
Uniforms… 
The holidays are a perfect opportunity to search through 
school bags and around home for any stray uniform items, 
especially those which don’t belong to your child.  Any 
uniform items belonging to other children should be 
returned to school on the first day back next term.  We 
thank you for your cooperation, as we have some students 
who have several uniform items missing. 

 
Term Fees 
As we are approaching Term 4, there are a number of 
outstanding fees for Term 1, 2 and 3.  It would be 
appreciated if these can be paid as soon as possible.  If you 
are having difficulty in paying any of these fees, please 
contact Mrs Darby in confidence.  Thank you. 

 
Cake Days... 
Our Cake Days in Term 4 are as follows: 

 Thursday 31st October (due to our  Band tour ing on 
Wednesday 30th) with the Balnave, Meyers and Dillon 
families providing 

 Wednesday 20th November with the Brown and 
Hodder families providing 

 Wednesday 4th December with the Anderson and 
Birkneh families providing 

 Thank you to all these families in advance.   

 If your child forgets their cake money on cake day, we do 
allow IOUs, however, these must be paid by the 
following cake day.  If not paid, that student will not be 
able to purchase a cake.   

 
What’s Coming In Term 4… 
 Term 4 calendar appears on our School website 

 Fridays 9-11am—PSSA League Tag 

 Mon 14th Oct—K-6 Return to school 

 Mon 14th-Fri 26th Oct—Swimming Scheme 

 Mondays 21st Oct to 18th Nov—SportsPro  

 Wed 6th Nov—Cowan Band Evening Performance 

 Fri 8th Nov—Red Day Lunch Ordering 

 Tues 12th Nov—NBHS Circus Show 

 Wed 13th, 20th & 27th—Kindy Orientation Days 

 Wed 20th Nov—Cake Day 

 Tues 26th Nov—Yr6 Mini Fete 

 Wed 4th Dec—Cake Day 

 Fri 6th Dec—Red Day Lunch Ordering 

 Tues 10th Dec—Yr6 Farewell 

 Mon 16th Dec—Rehearsal & Presentation Night  
 Tues 17th Dec—Reports sent home and Platinum 

Awardee Outing 
 Wed 18th Dec—Whole School Fun Day Excursion 
 Wednesday 18th December—Last Day of Term 4 and the 

2019 School Year for our students 

 All dates are on our School website calendar: 
     https://cowan-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/news/2019/4/term- 
     calendar.html. 
 

School Security Holiday Period 
 

If you see any suspicious or anti-social 

behaviour on our school grounds over the 

holiday period  

you are encouraged to contact  
 

the School Security Unit on 1300 880 021  

or Hornsby Police on 9476 9799 

We wish all our students and families 

a safe and happy holiday. 
 

We look forward to your bright smil-

ing faces back at school on 

Monday 14th October! 

  SUGARLOAF SPA 

LODGE—Vacy 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.tripadvisor.com.au/VacationRentalReview-

g580480-d10805073-SUGARLOAF_SPA_LODGE-

Vacy_New_South_Wales.html 
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